Annabel C. Perry Pre-Kindergarten through 8th Grade

"A Culture of Caring"

School Advisory Council Minutes

School Advisory Forum

Tuesday, April 24, 2018

5:35 p.m. (Media Center) 

Agenda

Welcome

· Ms. Foster, our co-chair for the School Advisory Council (SAC), called to order our seventh School Advisory Council meeting for the 2017-2018 school year.  The meeting began at 5:35 p.m. in the media center at Annabel C. Perry.  Everyone in attendance silently read and reviewed the minutes from March 13, 2018.  Ms. Foster took a motion from the floor to accept the minutes.  The minutes were approved.
Title I Updates-Ms. Laborde: Literacy Coach
·      Mrs. Laborde discussed the School Improvement Plan (SIP) with the Title I Addendum.  She reported the survey summary results as follows.

·   There was a total of 107 parents surveyed.   
· 98 % of the parents surveyed received information from their child's school about standards and testing.

· 89 % of the parents surveyed received materials from their child's school about how to help their child in school.

· 89 % of parents surveyed felt that they were able to collaborate with their child's school.

· 89 % of the parents felt that their child's school had an open line of communication.

· 71 % of the parents felt that their child's school was open to parental involvement.

· 64% of the surveyed parents received information about standards, testing, and helping their child in school through various entities including (parental compact forms, Title I meetings, teachers, and other school meetings.

· The data generated that the deficient areas will be reviewed and analyzed with the School Advisory Council (SAC) and used to plan parent and family engagement activities for the 2018-2019 school year.  Mrs. Laborde stated that the results from the survey will help guide the school in making decisions on what needs to be accomplished and how we can get parents to be more involved.
· Mrs. Laborde stated that she has contacted various businesses and created partnerships with them.  Some included McDonalds which will give the school 30% of the proceeds made and Barnes and Nobles which will help us plan a reading-family night. 
· The mission of the Parent and Family Engagement Plan (PFEP) is to involve parents in an organized, ongoing, and timely manner in the planning and improvement of the School-Level parent and family engagement and the School Improvement Plan (SIP).  Parents will be given opportunities to ask questions to help them understand the SIP and PFEP.  Parents will be notified of programs and family engagement through email, parent links, social media, and school marquee.
· Mrs. Laborde prepared a brochure on PFEP and asked that all in attendance read and share the information with other stakeholders.
Principal's Update-Mr. Correll
· Mr. Correll stated that Title I was based on free and reduced lunches.  Title I provide money for subgroups that include ESOL, ESE, Gifted, etc.  $4,200 is allocated.  96% is used to purchase agendas, foods, and snacks.
· He talked about the new leadership at the school and how Annabel C. Perry School and its community can bring the "Historic Perry" back.
· He wants in-depth feedback from all stakeholders so that he can determine what is effective. 

· The goal for Annabel C. Perry is to return the history of the school.  Parents reveal what it was before the city of Miramar moved West.  He wants to find the Historic A C Perry and involve the community to help make this happen again.  
· The school will begin by building a foundation in the primary grades so that the upper grades will be more literate.  He had noticed that there is a gap with Head Start students.

· Networking will be used to restore Annabel C. Perry to its proper place in the community. This includes: 
· Reaching out to commissioners, meet with various stakeholders and other liaison that will provide resources to help ACP become a popular place to be.
· Illicit various opportunities to seek resources that will provide effective changes in modernizing our school.

· Accomplishments, hard work, and dedication  has made us so proud to belong to the great Annabel C. Perry family.
· We are in the process of bringing aesthetics back to the school.  We have had various resources donated by Miramar Commissioners which includes snacks and water for the students taking the Florida Standards Assessment (FSA)

· Administration has attended meetings with United Methodist and Jesus Ministers to establish a Head Start Program at the school.
· Several teachers have sought resources to help the school by writing grants to provide athletic equipment, uniforms, computer and musical equipment to advance our sport teams, classrooms, and chorus.

· Ms. Mae Young has assisted many school professionals in writing grants so that they can get well-needed equipment to increase learning.

· Mrs. Foster was instrumental in getting all teachers trained so that we can get our International Baccalaureate status.  She has also entered our school in the P3 Eco- Challenge (Preserving our Planet for Posterity), enhancing our school grounds with a new school Garden which is located in back of the marquee.  
· Ms. Walker (Grade 4 instructor) and Ms. Cheeseman (middle school language arts instructor) have been recognized as top teachers in the district.  
· There is proactive year-long calendar with many exciting activities that has moved us in the right direction.  Yes! We are moving in the right direction!  This shares our vision with reality.

· School-Wide Positive Behavior Plan - Dr. Leydig
· Dr. Leydig shared the School Wide Positive Behavior Plan with SAC.  She stated that we are a positive behavior intervention school (PBIS) with positive behavior interventions. The expectations is for the students to know and own their positive behavior and reduce their negative behavior.   In our effort to reduce the negative behavior, we plan to implement CHAMPS or TRIBES and other behavior plans to help modify and redirect positive behavior at the school.  Our plan is to review referrals and utilize pro-active measures in the classrooms, cafeteria, hallways, playground, field, and throughout the entire school grounds.  
· Positive intervention plans have already taken place at the school.  

· Penguin Bucks continue to be distributed to a large population of students as rewards throughout the school to help recognize the positive behavior that is shown. The Penguin Buck’s store is open every Friday in Room 129 for students to shop for treasures earned for demonstrating positive behavior throughout the school.  We are asking for donations from donors to help us increase our inventory and provide more selections for students to select.
· We are also trying to create Parent Behavior Nights to seek their input in providing suggestions to help us redirect students' behavior.  Open communications will be part of the SIP plan so that discussion and intervention strategies can be discussed and utilize.

SRTS Program- City of Miramar
· Safe Routes to School (SRTS) is a sustained effort by parents, schools, community leaders and local, state, and federal governments to improve the health and well-being of students by enabling and encouraging them to walk and bicycle to school.  

· The focus area is the area that surrounds Annabel C. Perry PK-8 School.  

· SRTS program propose new sidewalks, Americans with Disability Act (ADA) modifications, and replacement of cracked sidewalks, where applicable.

· Your help is needed!  The organization will conduct surveys and is asking parents and citizens involved to attend the SRTS/PTA meetings, and support our efforts in providing safe walking/riding instructions for our students.

· Surveys will begin now!  During the new upcoming school year there will be a tentative time to schedule meetings and provide feedback.






 Upcoming Events




Florida Standards Assessment Schedule







2017-2018

	Grade
	English Language Arts
	Science
	Math
	Civics

	3
	April 10 - 11 (PB)
	N/A
	May 1 & May 2 (CB)
	N/A

	4
	April 24 & April 25 (CB)
	N/A
	May 7 & May 8 (CB)
	N/A

	5
	April 24 & April 25 (CB)
	May 1 & May 2 (P/B)
	May 7 & May 8
(CB)
	N/A

	6
	April 24 & April 25 (CB)

	N/A
	May 7 & May 8
(CB)
	N/A

	7
	April 24 & April 25 (CB)
	N/A
	May 7 * May 8
(CB)
	May 16 End-of -Course Exam
(CB)

	8
	April 24 & April 25 (CB)
	May 1
Students will take both sessions in one day (PB)
	May 7 & May 8 
CBT

Algebra 1 -End-of -Course Exam

(CB)
	N/A


CB-Computer Based
PB-Paper Based
Next SAC Meeting-Tuesday, May 22 at 5:30 p.m.--- Bring a friend

Meeting adjourned: 6:25 PM
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